
 
 
 
 
 

Community Service at 
Salem Evangelical 
Lutheran Church 

 

Wednesday, March 6
th 

 
Soup & Bread Dinner 

6:00 p.m. 
 

Traditional Service 
7:00 p.m. 

 
Full Community Lenten 

Service Schedule is 
on Page 7 
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BPC  REVIEW 
When Jesus utters the words to love those who 
persecute you, in the sixth chapter of Luke the 
text leaves us no wiggle room.  He demands 
that  we  be  bearers  of  the  grace  we have 
received from him through our faith in him. 
 

Despite our sin the scripture teaches us of a loving God that 
loves us unconditionally.  The unconditional love, forgiveness, 
and redemption that Jesus shows to us, and then demands of 
us, is central to the faith.  It helps us to grow in our relation-
ship to God and in our relationship to others. It transforms us 
just as it did Peter when in the scripture Jesus gives him an 
opportunity  to declare his love three times in order to offer 
redemption  for a  three-time denial.  As a  result,  he  was 
empowered to feed and tend the flock of the shepherd.  
 
Having a heart that knows how to forgive helps us to more 
clearly see the risen Christ at work as when he commissions 
us as he did Peter to follow him.  To be able to forgive in love 
& not dwell on feelings of hurt or anger, or revulsion, or pride 
does bring a reward.  That reward is joy pure unadulterated 
honest joy.   For when we can love somebody through, not 
despite, but through the enmity that they have caused us we 
truly begin to love them as God loves us. 
 
The joy in loving one’s enemy, the joy of forgiving those who 
have persecuted you, is in part the joy of our own relationship 
with the divine.  In the merciful acts that we do for others we 
begin to emulate what God has so mercifully done for us. 
 
That very moment when reached down and placed within you 
a peace and a joy that nobody can ever take away is your gift 
from God. It is this joy we celebrate, when we unselfishly love 
and forgive others.  
 
 
Food for Thought … 
   ~ Pastor Todd 
 



Sandy Louderback ~ 03/02 

John Louderback ~ 03/03 

Tom Swift ~ 03/03 

Leo Fowler ~ 03/05 

Lillian Skidmore ~ 03/05 

Jason Troyer  ~ 03/07 

Melissa Krawczyk ~ 03/09 

Joe Bradford ~ 03/11 

Marie Newcomer ~ 03/11 

Danielle Saneman ~ 03/11 

Mary Rutledge ~ 03/12 

Carolyn Mattheiss ~ 03/13 

Sam Brooks ~ 03/15 

Christine Horn ~ 03/15 

Jennifer Dietz ~ 03/17 

Justin Troyer ~ 03/17 

Thomas Messenger ~ 03/18 

Catherine Smith ~ 03/20 

Andi Holmes ~ 03/22 

Frank Hughes ~ 03/22 

Chrissie Galliher ~ 03/24 

Barbara Mitchell ~ 03/24 

Allen Henderson ~ 03/25 

Patricia Troyer ~ 03/26 

Jane Burgess ~ 03/30 

Steve Kauffman ~ 03/31 

Mark & Lynne DiBastiani 
March 7th 

 
Allen & Janet Henderson 

March 12th 
 

Wiley & Mary Rutledge 
March 13th 

 
Phillip & Diane Waltimyer 

March 15th 
 

Michael & Terri Schwartz 
March 27th 

Please be sure to set 
your clocks 

 
AHEAD 1 HOUR 

 
for Daylight 
Savings on 

Sunday — March 10
th

 



DEACON’S UPDATE 

We uphold the following members,  
relatives and friends in our prayers 
and pray God’s healing upon them: 

 

 

Ongoing Prayers:  

Gretchen Shanklin, Billy Gross,  Jack 
Shaul,  Leonora  Rose, Jerry Wiley, 
Dorothy  Goldstein, Dot Gemmill, and 
George Reeves. 

 

Bruce Snyder, friend of the Morrows 
and the Louderbacks. 
 

Rev. Bruce and Barbara Barstow,      
former pastor at Bethel and his wife. 
 

Dan Kelleher, brother-in-law of Jack and 
Betty Rogers. 
 

Jay and Martha Elliott’s grandson, 
James Kennedy, friends of Dan and 
Mary Beth Scott. 
 

Howard Eisner, brother-in-law of Carol 
Morrow. 
 

Dan Garey, brother of Sandy 
Louderback. 
 

Lynn Zeichner, friend of Sandy 
Louderback. 
 

Charlie Rozek, Sandy Hughes’ nephew. 
 

Olivia Demmler, friend of Carol Morrow. 
 

Sophia Roseau, friend of Gail Thomas. 
 

Louise Lassiter, sister-in-law of Barbara 
Thompson. 
 

Mick Caggese, friend of Barbara 
Thompson 
 
 
 
 
Gail Lowe  will  be  updating  the  Prayer 
Concerns.  If you would like to add someone 
or you feel someone can be removed  from  
the  list,  please  call  Gail at 443-567-0150 or 
email her at gggalowe@aol.com 

Dear Bethel Church, 
 
On behalf of the Jarrettsville Elementary School, I would 
like to thank you for your very generous donation of forty 
$25 gift cards for several of our families to help with the 
purchase  of  new  shoes.  As  you may know, here at 
Jarrettsville  Elementary we  have  some  very  needy 
families who will greatly benefit from your generosity.  We 
are truly grateful to have community partners like you, 
work with our school to serve the children of our school 
community. 
 
Sincerely, 
A. Kathleen Garafola 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
Dear Bethel Church, 
 
It is our deepest  gratitude  that  we thank you for your 
donation of $500 to Mason Dixon Community Services.  
We applaud you for your generosity and caring about 
your  neighbors  in need.  You are the reason we can 
continue our vital work. 
 
Sincerely, 
Jane Skrzypiec 
Highland Center Director 
 
 
 
 
Dear Members of Bethel Church, 
 
Thank you for your donation to Harford Community Action 
Agency.  Your donation will be used to aid the neediest in 
Harford County in our Food Pantry, Supportive Services 
and  Homeless  Prevention  Office.  Your  contribution 
allows us to have Food Advocacy Programs and Case 
Management Programs.  Thank you for your support as 
we continue with our mission. 
 
Sincerely, 
Pamela J. Craig 
Executive Director 



CHURCH FLOWERS 

Are you interested   in  donating  flowers  
to decorate the Sanctuary for Sunday 
services?   Please  call Betty Rogers at 
410-692-6579 to learn how you can 
have an arrangement made in memory 
of a loved one, to celebrate a birthday/
anniversary, or to show your kindness 
to a friend. 

 
 

BETHEL CROSS STITCHERS 

The  Bethel  Cross  Stitchers  will meet on 
March 6

th
 and 20

th
 at  9:00  a.m.  in  the  

Foyer of the CE Building. 

If you would like to enjoy the 
fellowship of other Christian 
women while learning a craft, 
we welcome you join in on 
the fun. 
 

 
 
 
 

MARY’S CIRCLE 

We welcome you to join the Women of 
Bethel on the second Tuesday of each 
month at 10:30 a.m. in the Foyer of the CE 
Building to share your love for God as well 
as your knowledge of the Bible. 

The  next   meeting   will be held on  
March 12

th
. 

THE BREAKFAST BUNCH 

The  Men’s Bible Study Group will  
begin a new series on Solomon.  They  
will  meet  on  March 7

th
 and 21

st
 at 

7:00  a.m.   in   the Fellowship   Hall.   
A   continental breakfast will be availa-
ble. The lesson  will  end  at  8:00  a.m.  
If  you  would  like more information, 
please   call  Bob Horn 
at 443-807-0563, or 
send an email to ... 
hornsrbb@aol.com 
 

 

CHANCEL CHOIR 

If you love to sing and would like to be part 
of the Bethel Chancel Choir, we ask that 
you come to rehearsals held on Sundays 
at 11:50 a.m. or you can contact our Music 
Director,  Kirsten Fitzsimmons via email at 
kirstenfitzsimmonsmusic@hotmail.com 
 

 

 

 

 

HOME VISITS 

If   you   need  a  little   extra  support and 
guidance,  are   having   an   upcoming   
surgery, or  you need some one-on-one 
time with Pastor Todd,  please  feel  free  
to   call  Melissa   Dick   in  the  Church  
Office  at 410-692-5282 or you can email 
her at  melissadick@bethel-md.org to 
schedule a Home Visit.  

Your  spiritual  well 
being is as important 
as your physical well 
being. 

C h u r c h    G r o u p s 

mailto:hornsrbb@aol.com
mailto:melissadick@bethel-md.org


Scouts Sunday 
 

Bethel Church is very blessed to have such amazing young men as part of the Boy 
Scout Troops we charter.  They  played an intricate part of our Worship Service on 
Sunday, February 3

rd
  with  being  our  Ushers  for  the  day  as  well  as having a 

representative as our Liturgist.  Thank you for the presentation that was given during 
the service and for preparing such an elaborate and delicious Hospitality Hour feast.  
We greatly appreciate your dedication and service to our church and community. 

 
Special Thanks to … 
 
Garrett Ulmer - Liturgist 

Luke McGraw - Presenter 

Clayton McGraw - Usher 

Daniel Barlow - Usher 

Nate Roberson - Usher 

C h u r c h    E v e n t s 

Dr. Amy Plantinga Pauw 
 

 

We had the pleasure  of  having  Dr. Amy  Plantinga 
Pauw  from  the  Louisville  Theological  Seminary as 
our guest  minister on Sunday, February 10th as  well  
as  having  her  give  a wonderful presentation on her 
book The Church in Ordinary Time.  We hope you had 
the opportunity to sit in on her discussion.  Thank you 
to  Dr. Pauw  for joining us in celebrating our 250th 
Anniversary. 



C h u r c h    E v e n t s 

Confirmation Ceremony 
 

Please be sure to join us on… 
 

Sunday  ~  March 3
rd

 
 

as we celebrate the affirmation of faith to 
Bethel Church with Youth Group Students … 

 

Hannah Burgess 
Samuel DiBastiani 
Samantha Fielder 

Dawson Jones 
Corbin Rowley 
Tyler Sambor 

 
We invite you to stay after Worship Service to celebrate 

with us and our new members at Hospitality Hour 

Puppet Show 
 

Please join us for an exciting adventure with the 
Yadah Ministries Puppet Show on …. 

 

Saturday ~ March 16
th

 at 6:00 p.m. 
 

We will  have a Free-Will Offering to help support the mission work 
Yadah Ministries do through the art of puppetry to teach the word  

of the Lord in our communities 
 

Feel free to invite your friends, family,  
and neighbors to this joyous event. 

 
We hope to see you there ! 



C h u r c h    E v e n t s 

Community Lenten Services 
“ Faces of the Cross ”  

 

Bethel Presbyterian Church will be hosting Lenten Services 
every Wednesday during the Lent Season 

 

March 13
th

, 20
th

 & 27
th

 
April 3

rd
 & 10

th
 

 

Please be sure to join us as our community ministers will 
have soup & bread dinner and preach at Bethel Church  

 
Soup & Bread Dinner at 6:00 p.m. 

Lenten Worship Service at 6:45 p.m. 
 

Free-Will Offerings will be collected at each service to 
Help support community mission work 

 
Please contact Melissa Dick in the Church Office if you have any questions … 410-692-5282 

In  planning  for  the Easter Celebration, the  Christian Education Committee  is  look-

ing  for  donations of small items (i.e. pencils, stickers, erasers, chocolate coins, etc.) 

and individually  wrapped  candy (i.e. Snickers, Milky Ways, small bags of M&Ms, Twix, 

Kit Kats, Smarties, etc.) for our Easter Egg Hunt. 

Donations can be brought to the Hospitality Hour each  Sunday  and placed in the 

specified box no later than  April 14
th

.  

Thank you for your continued support of our programs for our children !! 



C h u r c h    E v e n t s 

 

Celebratory Concert 
 

 
 

We are pleased to announce the Deer Creek Chorale Chamber Choir 
will be performing at Bethel Presbyterian Church in honor 

of our 250th Anniversary on ... 
 

Sunday  ~  March 24
th

 at 3:00 p.m. 
 

We encourage everyone to join us for this F R E E 
concert as we continue to celebrate our history 

and rejoice in celebrating our future 

Mark you calendars for this fun filled event on … 

Saturday  ~  March 30
th

 

5:00 p.m.  until  7:00 p.m. 
 

The Bethel Men’s Organization will be hosting an evening 

of delicious food and Karaoke Music by Susie Horn 

Adults — $8           Children 12 and Under — $5  

Take-out will be available 



C h u r c h    E v e n t s 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Please be advised that the Cemetery Committee would like 

all the winter holiday decorations and/or flowers to be 
removed from the headstones by … 

 

Sunday  ~  April 7
th

 
 

As the committee will be getting ready for the 
spring season as well as the Easter Holiday 

 
You can either take your decorations/flowers home with 

you or you can use the church dumpster for disposal 

Family History 
 

 
The   SBC  Task   Force   for   Bethel’s  250th  
Anniversary   is  looking for descendants  of  the  
founding families or  any  longtime area families.  
We  want  to feature this at our Heritage Sunday  
in October.  If you or someone you know  fits  
this category and would like to discuss this, 
please contact Nancy  Turner  Berigtold  at  
410-692-9033  or  you can email her at 
berigtoldnancy@gmail.com.  Thank you for your 
help !! 



Recognizing Our Community 
 
 
You are invited, 

 
We continue Bethel’s 250

th
 Anniversary Celebration  as we recognize the ways that we 

affirm our  faith and stewardship in the various occupations of our community and our 
congregation.  Our  livelihoods  tell  others  who  we  are, what  we believe and what is 
important to us.  Our faith is reflected in how we do our jobs.   
 
On Sunday, March 17

th
 during the 10:30 a.m. worship service, we plan to recognize the 

work of those in the Vocational Trades and Occupations, the work of our forefathers 
and the work of those worshipping our Father in present times.   
 
Be sure to worship with us and be recognized:  
 
Auto Mechanics, Realtors, Professional Painters, Carpenters and Plumbers, Electricians, 
Cosmetologists,  Hair  Stylists and  Beauticians,  the Computer Technology-Website 
Planners  and    the  Software  Development  Managers  and  Programmers,  those  in 
Information Technology, etc., the Masons, Concrete Finishers, Air Conditioner Specialists 
and anyone in the Construction Trade, etc. 
 
Won’t you join us as we worship, giving thanks to our Lord for the varied forms of service 
He has blessed and encouraged throughout the years?   
 
May the peace of Christ be with you! 
 

      Rev. Todd D. Smith         Ruth Walker 

      Minister             Committee Member 



Moments in Time 
 

As we move forward with our 250
th
 Anniversary of Bethel Presbyterian Church, this is the 

March installment of our Trip Down Memory Lane.  Enjoy your walk back in time. 

Bethel Presbyterian Church  —  1821-1840 

In 1823 the then current pastor, George Luckey, died, 
having served Bethel for 39 years, the longest in our 
history. He was buried in the cemetery. Tradition says 
that his grave is under the spot where stood the pulpit 
of the 1s1 church building.  
 
In 1824 the 3rd pastor, George Morrison, arrived. At 
the age of only 15 he joined with a cavalry company 
to fight in the war of 1812. After this he studied theol-
ogy and was licensed by the New Castle Presbytery 
in 1823. He lived on his farm in Sweet Air, Baltimore 
Co, and served Bethel only half time while also being 
principle of the Bel Air Academy, known as a 
"classical" school. He was also a skilled farmer who 
introduced the use of lime on farm fields. This was 
regarded as a waste of money for which he was ridi-
culed, some saying that giving money for lime was 
the the same as giving money to the Devil. However, 
when his fields became highly productive others start-
ed using it. Presumably, higher production also 
meant more giving to the church. His death at age 40 
was the result of having been shot at the Academy by 
a "vicious youth". The pistol ball remained in his body 
for 11 years after which infection and severe pain set 
in. He is quoted as saying, "How trifling compared to 
the sufferings of Christ". In his final hours he sent a 
message to Bethel, "Tell them I am a man who has 
seen affliction". 
 
Rev. Andrew Cross came to Bethel in 1837, staying 
until 1844. He writes in his history of Bethel that the 
use of "tokens" was still in place, these being small 
round pieces of lead given to members at the prepar-
atory service on the Saturday before communion. He 
also says there was an old pulpit stand in the woods 
which was used for outdoor communion when the 
crowd was too large for the building. He says 'the old 
barrel pulpit, with an oaken frame hung to the ceiling 
as a sounding board, as useless as a log of wood, 
and heavy enough to have killed the preacher if it fell 
on him, was still there". After leaving, he still main-
tained close contact with his former congregation and 
it is said that he preached, at least once, in our pre-
sent building, it having been built the year before he 
died. In a letter to a Bethel member in 1885 the writer 
says of Mr. Cross, "he has so many good and noble 
qualities I can overlook his peculiarities"  

Nation’s History  —  1821-1840 

1820  First public high school opens in Boston 

1821  George Stephenson invents first steam 

   locomotive engine for railways 

1824  J.W. Goodrich introduces rubber galoshes 

   to  the public 

1828  C&O Canal and B&O Railroad 

   construction begins 

1825  John Quincy Adams is elected President 

1827  Racial riots break out in Cincinnati 

   Creek Indians lost all property in U.S. 

   Rogus Brooke Taney becomes attorney 

   general of Maryland 

1829  W.A. Burt invents the typewriter 

   Andrew Jackson is elected President 

1830  The Church of Jesus Christ Latter Day  

   Saint  was established by Joseph Smith in 

   New York 

   First railroad station opened in Baltimore - 

   Mt. Clare Station 

1832  John Stephenson builds first horse car 

1833  John Deere made his first steel plow 

1835  Gold discovered in Georgia 

1836  Davey Crockett was killed at the Battle of  

   the Alamo in Texas 

   Samuel Colt invents the colt revolver 

1837  Baltimore Sun began publications 

   Martin Van Buren was elected President 

1838  Frederick Douglas disguised himself as a  

   sailor and boarded a train heading to 

   Havre de Grace to find freedom 

 
 

 



Session Summary 
 
 

The Session held a regular meeting on Feb. 21, 2019.  The meeting was called to order by 
Rev. Todd, devotions led by Shirlee Nystrom who also led us in prayer. 
 
CLERK’S REPORT 
 
  Approved Jan. 17, 2019 session meeting.  
 
  Communion held Feb. 10

th
 by intinction. 

 
  Lenten Schedule Services at Bethel.  Each church will bring their own programs and  
  food. 
 
  Approved Sherry Kirchner use of Fellowship Hall and kitchen on Sunday April 7, 2019 
  for a bridal shower for her daughter Angela. 
 
  Steve Kauffman has asked about the status of the church’s directory. A revised draft is 
  being done at this time, will be sent to Melissa for any corrections and will then be   
  sent to printers. 
 
  Letter from Presbytery encouraging  a Ruling  Elder  to  attend  meetings  of  the    
  Presbytery, now called The Gathering. 
 
  Approved  Tyler Sambor  use of the Conference Room and basement of the church  
  office to host a meeting of Scout Troop #809 with the use of the fire pit on Sunday   
  March 10 from 6-9 p.m. 
 
  Moved and seconded to let Kirk Jones use the Fellowship Hall on Sat. Apr. 27, 2019  
  from 3-8 p.m. to host presentation from a 96-year-old W.W. II veteran (Harold Billows).  
  A free will offering will be collected to benefit veteran’s programs. Carries. 
 
  Moved and seconded for a Spaghetti Dinner on March 30, 2019 by Men’s Breakfast  
  Bunch from 5:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. Carries. 
 
  Session went to executive session at 7:30 p.m. 
 
  Session ended executive session at 8:55 p.m. 
 
  The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 p.m. by Pastor Todd. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Polly S. Winskowski 
Clerk of Session 





C o m m u n i t y    E v e n t s 

Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser 
 

Highland Presbyterian Church will be hosting a 
Spaghetti Dinner and Silent Auction Fundraiser  to  

benfit their Youth Group Mission Trip on ... 
 

Saturday  ~  March 16th at  5:30 p.m. 
 

Suggested Donations 
Adults  -  $10        Children 12 and Under  -  $5 

 
Highland Presbyterian Church 

701 Highland Road 
Street, MD  21154 

410-452-9394 

Ash Wednesday Service 
 

Community Service will be held on ... 
 

Wednesday  ~  March 6
th

 
 

Salem Evangelical Lutheran Church 
3825 Norrisville Road 

Jarrettsville, MD 21084 

 
There will be a Soup & Bread Dinner at 6:00 p.m. 

followed by a traditional service at 7:00 p.m. 
with Holy Communion and Imposition of Ashes 

 
Please be sure to enter through the front double glass doors 



C o m m u n i t y    E v e n t s 

B  I  N  G  O 
 

Boy Scout Troop #92 will be hosting a Vera Bradley / Tool Bingo on ... 

 

Friday  ~  April 12th  at  7:00 p.m. 

Doors for the Bingo will open at 6:00 p.m. 
 

Advance Ticket  Cost — $20  Door Ticket Cost — $25 (If available) 
To purchase advance tickets, please contact 
Erin Ettenhofer at  ettenhofer1@gmail.com 
Asa Erickson at  asa.h.erickson@gmail.com 

 
Jarrettsville Volunteer Fire Company 

3825 Federal Hill Road 
Jarrettsville, MD  20184 

St. Paul United Methodist Church will be hosting a 
Spring Bazaar / Cookie Walk / Sandwich Sale on ... 

 

Saturday  ~  April 13th 
 

Stop by and grab a sandwich and some cookies 
while you do a little spring shopping 

 
St. Paul’s United Methodist Church 

2036 Telegraph Road 
Pylesville, MD  21132 

410-692-6179 


